
 
                       Trinity Newsletter for 9th - 14th September 2025 
  On the 14th September at 10a.m. the preacher at Trinity  will be the Rev. Val Spencer.   On the 21st 
September at 10a.m. the service will be a Local Arrangement sourced by the Trinity Church 
Stewards. 

The copies of the  new METHODIST PRAYER HANDBOOK are on the table at the top of the 
stairs for collection.  If you ordered one, please put a tick by your name on the list.  PAYMENT:  A 
generous member of Trinity has again promised to pay for a copy for everyone who would like one, 
for which we are most grateful.  So, even if you did not put your name down on the list, DO PLEASE 
TAKE A COPY AND ENJOY USING IT.    These are produced by the Methodist Church and intended 
to be an aid to regular prayer with all kinds of information and pictures, and guidance for regular bible 
readings  

On Wednesday 17th September from 6-9 p.m. there is to be a celebration at the Guildhall of 
the 10th anniversary of BURY DROP IN to thank its volunteers and supporters.    You can find an 
invitation card with details of the event on the hymn book table; an RSVP is requested to help with the 
catering numbers.*  ( see the September Circuit Newsletter, do take a copy of that, it’s full of interest 
and information)      

Val Spencer is “striding” for the Suffolk Churches Ride & Stride on 13th September and would 
welcome sponsors.   Half the proceeds return to Trinity and many of us appreciate the historic 
churches in Suffolk which are helped by the other half of the money raised. 
 A reminder that during December there will be a “Mini Christmas Fair” offering home crafted 
items for sale for our funds. Bakers, and makers, we look forward to your contributions; the stalls will 
be out on Sundays & at Wednesday coffee shop.   For further information have a word with Josie 
Keys or Jill Instrall. 
 Christmas again - it is proposed to have one large Card which everyone can sign with good 
wishes to everyone else. This will save waste and postage money on personal cards and also leaving 
uncollected cards in the pigeonholes. Perhaps you would care to put some of the saved money into 
the collection we will be making for the local Women’s Refuge.   

 
                                               CALENDAR 
17th September 6-9 at The Guildhall: celebration of 10 years of Bury Drop In 
               RSVP requested                          (see above  * ) 
27th September    Fairtrade Coffee Morning - at Trinity 
4th October 10.30-2.30; B.eco.Me at Bradfield Methodist Church “Circuit Eco Day” see 
 SEPTEMBER CIRCUIT NEWSLETTER for details 
12th October 10am.  Harvest Festival - service at Trinity with bring & share lunch to follow 
Please send any news or notices you care to share each week to Josie Keys before Tuesday 
evenings if possible .                                                 
 


